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ICU Medical – Recall of Lactated Ringer’s injection  

• On May 8, 2020, ICU Medical announced a voluntary, consumer-level recall of one lot of Lactated 
Ringer’s injection due to the presence of particulate matter identified as iron oxide. 

 
• Lactated ringers injection was manufactured by Hospira for ICU Medical. It was distributed 

nationwide within the U.S. between September and October 2019. 
 
Product Description NDC# Lot# (Expiration Date) 

Lactated Ringer's 
injection, 1000 mL 
flexible container 

0409-7953-09 07-514-FW2 (7/1/2010) 

 
• Lactated Ringer’s injection is indicated for parenteral replacement of extracellular losses of fluid and 

electrolytes, with or without minimal carbohydrate calories, as required by the clinical condition of the 
patient. 

 
• Administration of a drug product that contains metal particulate matter could result in adverse events 

ranging from inflammation at the site of injection to more serious events that could include the 
formation of a blood clot obstructing the flow of blood which could lead to end-organ damage or 
death. 

 
• To date, ICU Medical has not received any adverse event reports related to this recall. 

 
• Patients who have the recalled Lactated Ringer’s injection should stop use and contact their 

physician or healthcare provider if they have experienced any problems that may be related to using 
the recalled Lactated Ringer’s injection.  

 
• Anyone with an existing inventory of the recalled product should stop use and distribution and 

quarantine the product immediately. 
 
• Contact ICU Medical by phone at 1-844-654-7780 for further information regarding this recall. 
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